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Wednesday November 11, 2020 7:00PM 

Monthly Township Board Meeting

Meeting will be in person, but also available on Zoom

PRESENT: James Schwantes, Katrina Pleva, Ron Schaub, Dan Hubbell
GUESTS:  4
1. Call to Order/Pledge of Allegiance: Schwantes called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm
2. Review Agenda/Additions/Public Comment/Approve Agenda
· Add 5.4  Budget Adjustment

· Add 5.5 Tax bill newsletter item – Kama Ross

MOTION: Schaub moved to approve agenda as amended; seconded by Pleva.  Motion carried. Yeas:4   Nays:0
Public comment – multiple congratulations extended for successful election campaigns by Trustees, township officials and District 5 Commissioner.  Gratitude expressed for willingness of all officials to support their community through their various roles.   
3. Previous Meeting Minutes October 14, 2020
MOTION:  Schwantes moved to approve October 14, 2020 minutes; seconded by Schaub.  Motion carried.  Yeas:4  Nays:0

4. Invoices--Review and authorize payment
Note made about differential between the actual audit cost and the budgeted cost.  Chiles to confirm, identify reason.  Schwantes to note explanation on Reconciliation and make adjustment in budget.  Two checks issued for Deputy Clerk were result of Clerk serving as election official at polls during election, in addition to normal monthly clerkship training and duties, to be noted in Reconciliation. 
MOTION: Schwantes moved to accept invoices and pay as presented; seconded by Schaub.  Motion carried. Yeas:4  Nays:0
5. Township Financial Update

1. Treasurer's Report
Pleva noted that township had received a check from the state for sales tax revenue that was greater than anticipated for the period.  

MOTION:  Schaub moved to accept the Treasurer’s report as presented; seconded by Hubbell.  Motion carried.  Yeas:4   Nays:0 
2.
Reconciliation Report
Report has been reviewed and approved by Board.  Most of the election expenses were pulled out and examined.  No issues were identified.   Supervisor Schwantes signed on November 11, 2020.
3.
2019 Audit Report
Pleva noted Fire Department building asset cost was explicitly discussed with audit team.  Trustees both expressed satisfaction with the audit report.  Schwantes commented that an improvement in the net position of the township, based on a comparison with previous audits, was due to township assets being properly accounted for.  Also township unassigned fund balance was lower this year than in 2018 audit year, a consequence of what was spent on fire department expenses and how those costs are being tracked.  Expenses have been brought into balance with policy.  Capital assets have grown; capital expenses now reflect costs of new township meeting and office facilities, both of which are being used to serve the community.  Tax revenues increased to 63% from 52%, while other (mostly fees) revenues and revenue sharing categories, declined to 3% from 16%.   Safety expenses increased from 58% to 64%, reflecting investment in fire department.  Only small discrepancies in regular expenses in excess of appropriation were noted, compared to a significantly higher difference in 2018.  A favorable adjustment of $14,000+ was noted for this year’s audit, compared to the previous audit, which had an unfavorable adjustment of $74,000+ .  
4.
Budget Adjustment
Cost of letter (printing and postage) communicating adoption of septic ordinance (communication letter was previously approved in October meeting after ordinance was passed) was covered by moving available funds from legal into the Township Board category ($1500 can be moved within a large budget category without prior approval).  See below in Correspondence for summary of communications made on Septic Ordinance.
5.
Tax Bill newsletter – Treasurer received a request from district forester Kama Ross for information to be included with upcoming tax bills.  Pleva researched costs of including text on reverse of tax bill (there is no added printing cost), which was acceptable to Ross.  Tax bills with newsletter on reverse side will be sent to KCI the week of November 9.  See below for suggested text requested by Kama Ross.
District Forester Provides Free Landowner Assistance

The Forestry Assistance Program (FAP) of the Leelanau Conservation District provides in-office and on-site technical assistance to county landowners at no charge and may include: 

•
identification of forest diseases and insects and their control options, 

•
advice on the selection and planting of trees and shrubs for reforestation, windbreaks, and wildlife habitat enhancement, 

•
information on state and federal forestry cost-share and tax incentive programs, and 

•
recommendations for improving  woodlots for timber production, wildlife habitat or recreation. 

To find out more about these free services, contact Kama at the Leelanau Conservation District office at (231) 256-9783, or email her at kama.ross@macd.org.
6. Clerk Report—none
7. Correspondence/ Communications – 
· Septic/point-of-sale ordinance.  Communication to constituents:  2 paragraph press release sent to Record Eagle and to Leelanau Enterprise.  Patti Burgess interview with Schwantes was on front page of 10/21 Record Eagle.  Email to TAAR and 11 Leelanau realtors also sent, requesting that recipients spread word about newly adopted ordinance.  Letter to community mailed on Saturday 11/7.
Schwantes received request for additional information from E. Johnston about anticipated frequency and number of inspections.  Schwantes researched historical frequency of property transfers, price ranges, probability of home construction, etc.  and determined that the average number of septic system inspections made over 4 years was 17, the range was from 10 to 22. 

· Re-election: Community emails sent out October 16 and October 30 reminding constituents of election and balloting processes available.

· Received FEMA letter regarding input and community sessions on Flood Insurance Rate Map.  This has minimal impact to the Township since the township owns only a small amount of property bordering Lake Leelanau.  Schwantes is monitoring along with Cypher.

· Schwantes had a phone conversation with Brendan Mullane, new Managing Director, LCRC in which he reviewed township policy and priorities with him (township will not be paving Chalet Roads this year). Mullane was glad we were doing PASER on secondary roads and wants to use township information in their database. 
8. Board of Review -- meeting December 15, 2020 1:00-2:00 PM
9. Zoning Administrator's Report 
· No updates on Skyline or Lake property issues.  

10. Planning Commission -- No meeting scheduled
· Schwantes and Tim Johnson participated in an on-line meeting with Granicus, a company which has developed a database and on-line capability for monitoring and overseeing short-term rentals (STR).  The Granicus system is currently being used to monitor STR compliance in Suttons Bay.    Centerville township currently has 50 STR units.  Schwantes to review the potential value for engaging Granicus to monitor Centerville STRs. 

· Schwantes and T. Johnson discussed the idea of developing a solar array ordinance, noting that one had been recently done in Long Lake township including location on private property and authorizing larger arrays for commercial enterprises.   Schwantes will report to the Board per policy in December and will report to the Planning Commission in January.  

11. Cedar Area Fire and Rescue (CAFR) Board 

1. Board member report.  Schwantes noted from the CAFR Board minutes of 10/28 special meeting regarding Fire Chief transition – there was a 3-2 vote on paying Chief Comeaux through January 8 without any required duties.  Recall that Fire Chief Comeaux  has resigned; Andy Dornboss  will likely be the interim fire chief.  
2. Appoint new CAFR board member

· To facilitate transition and signing of CAFR checks, David Wurm (current township representative on CAFR board, and secretary) has submitted his resignation letter effective the November 19th meeting.  Ron Schaub, township trustee, volunteered to assume role of township representative, Katrina Pleva volunteered to continue to serve as alternate.
MOTION:  Schwantes moves that Ron Schaub be appointed the Centerville Township representative on the Cedar Area Fire and Rescue Board for the current term, replacing David Wurm; seconded by Pleva.  Motion carried.  Yeas:4  Nays:0
3. Upcoming meetings:  Regular meeting Thursday, November 19, 2020, at 7:00 PM
12. Board – Unfinished business—recommendations for appointments
1. Schwantes will be nominating Joe Mosher for Planning Commission.  
Alternate for Zoning Board of Appeals is needed to replace Mike Scharpf .  Joel Zemanek expressed interest.  
13. Board – New business 
1. Swear in new Board Members.  The following Township Board Members were sworn in for terms beginning November 20, 2020:  James Schwantes, Katrina Pleva, Ron Schaub, Dan Hubbell. 
14. County Commissioner Report--delivered via Zoom and posted on township website
15. Next Board Meetings:  Regular meeting: Wednesday, December 9, 2020, at 7:00 PM.  
16. Public Comment – gratitude and congratulations expressed to all Board members for their continued service.  Thanks also to Fire Chief Comeaux and to David Wurm for their service.  
17. Motion to Adjourn

MOTION:  Schaub moved to adjourn at 8:19 pm.; seconded by Hubbell.  Motion carried.   Yeas:4 Nays:0  
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